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PRESS STATEMENT

Response on behalf of Mike McClain to the Filing of Federal Charges

During his career of more than 50 years, Mike McClain has served the people of the State of 
Illinois both as a public servant and an advocate.  He is an honest and honorable man – as 
everyone who has worked with him well knows.

The charges filed today by the United States Attorney’s Office for the Northern District of 
Illinois are the result of a misguided investigation and misapplication of the law, driven by an 
obvious desire to find some way to criminally implicate a current elected official, who happens 
to be Mike McClain’s longtime friend.

In its zeal to find any evidence of criminal misconduct by that official, the Government is 
attempting to rewrite the law on bribery and criminalize long-recognized legitimate, common, 
and normal lobbying activity into some new form of crime.  The goal of these meritless charges 
is clear: to apply maximum pressure on Mike McClain, and others, to help the Government in its 
efforts against his friend.  But Mike McClain cannot agree to allegations that are untrue, even to 
escape the crippling weight of the Government’s attacks.
 
Mike McClain absolutely denies that he has committed any crime, and he will fight these charges
as long as it takes, and as long as his age and health allow, to restore his well-earned honest and 
honorable reputation.
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